Ali Trethewax

From: noreply@revize.com

Sent: Tuesday, April 6, 2021 2:57 PM
To: LevyBOCC

Cc: Ali Tretheway

Subject: Public Comment Request

Name = Brenda L Nadal / Virginia Florence

Organization_Name = Organization Name:

Address = 3551 N E 167 Court,

City = Williston:

State = Florida

Postal_Zip Code = 32696

Email = Brensagi23@aol.com

Phone_Number = 8283298636

Meeting_Date = April 20, 2021

Agenda_Item = Traffic on NE 167th Court which is also county Rd. 335A

Comment_Request = Two months ago, we had had a third incident /accident at the front our property location.
The speed limit onN. E. 167 Court which is also a county road with the speed limit of 55 mph and it is almost
all residential. My neighbor, just two homes down had someone go off road and damage his fencing just about a
year and a half ago. The road was recently paved again and sits even higher than before. The drop off from the
road onto any property along this road is significant and something I consider a hazard to to both property and
any animals kept inside their fencing. When a vehicle is going 55 miles mph or faster if the driver looses control
of the vehicle it is almost certain the vehicle will roll down onto a property. There are also many large
commercial trucks who use this road daily making this an even more dangerous situation. This latest incident
involved the driver to loose control of the vehicle and go off the road down into my property damaging a
significant area of my fencing where my horses roam daily. If this accident had occurred when they were inside
that fenced pasture, they could have been injured or escaped onto the road or both. I consider the speed limit
and the drop off to be a hazard to the homeowners and to the cattle or hoses being kept on the properties. 1
would like the county to consider road guards or an alternative to remedy this dangerous situation

[ am requesting permission to be put on the agenda to speak at a monthly meeting.
Client IP =24.170.192.81



